

1-3-1983

## Saddle Club 1/3/1983 Meeting Minutes

UMM Saddle Club

Follow this and additional works at: <https://digitalcommons.morris.umn.edu/saddleclub>

---

### Recommended Citation

UMM Saddle Club, "Saddle Club 1/3/1983 Meeting Minutes" (1983). *Saddle Club*. 85.  
<https://digitalcommons.morris.umn.edu/saddleclub/85>

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the UMM Archives at University of Minnesota Morris Digital Well. It has been accepted for inclusion in Saddle Club by an authorized administrator of University of Minnesota Morris Digital Well. For more information, please contact [skulann@morris.umn.edu](mailto:skulann@morris.umn.edu).

# Saddle Club

The January third <sup>1983</sup> meeting was called to order at 7:00 with president Karin Mechelke presiding. The secretary's report was approved as read. We have \$683.44 in the treasury after paying \$240 for manure removal.

For the Barn Foreman's report, Mark said that some horses have been chewing their stalls, if yours is doing this please paint it with creosote.

Would everyone who has stuff in Kota's stall move it out. Michelle's bringing Kota back soon.

Also please clean the cobwebs out of your horse's stalls, it's starting to look bad.

## Committee Reports:

Barn Repair: Dean & Karin (and others) tore down stalls 21 and 23 down.

Dean said that there will be sheets up in the barn for the work crews. He is also going to ~~write~~ <sup>write</sup> up what exactly is going to be done to the stalls.

Promo Committee: Jeff reported that Behmler has to O: the flyer before the end of Spring Quarter. Anyone who has pictures or ideas should talk to him.

Activities Committee: Mary is tentatively planning a trip to the ~~area~~ Midwest Training Center down in the cities. This would take place

in the beginning of February.

If anyone has any ideas like sledding, ice skating tubing etc. talk to Maryo.

It was suggested to us that we pull sleighs during snow week. The idea was approved if we can either find enough sleighs, or pull sleds.

Fur Show committee: Pete reported that there was nothing done so far.

Spring Show: Michelle is going to have people sign up for committees. If you have ideas, talk to her.

The idea of combining with the Pomme de Terre Saddle Club for the Spring show was brought up. Nothing was decided until someone talked to their officers.

Old business: none

New business: The idea of having a raffle was brought up again. The prizes would be 1<sup>st</sup>, \$50 worth of gas for 2<sup>nd</sup>, \$25 groceries for 3<sup>rd</sup>, \$25 groceries for 4<sup>th</sup>. Val made a motion and Tammy seconded it. This was passed.

It was also decided to have a vet make up a guideline for vaccinations and the times of the year they should be given. This will be put in the constitution.

Finally, don't keep hay and straw in the aisles. We received a "thank you" from Peter Orr for cleaning up by the pastures. Lisa made a motion to end the meeting and Julie seconded it.

The next meeting is Monday Jan. 17!